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April 2, 2020
Dear Exhibitors and Parents,



Over the course of the last couple weeks The Board of Directors has continued to monitor the COVID-19 situation, with the hope and anticipation that we would be able to hold our 75th Market Animal Show and Sale.  However, as the situation has evolved, there have been several developments that have forced us to make some hard decisions.  The first developments were the announcements by The Governor in closing all schools and implementing the stay at home order until June 10th. Secondly, State 4-H announced earlier this week that all 4-H activities are to be suspended until further notice.  Lastly, we were informed that Augusta Health and FEMA have contracts with EXPO where they have use of the facility in the case of an emergency.  Augusta Health executed that contract until June 15th.  
With these developments The Board of Directors weighed the options for the show and sale.  It was agreed that due to the restrictions reaching into the middle of June there would be no way that we could hold the animals for a July or later show.  We also realized that many of our buyers already have appointments with local butcher shops and will lose those if we delay.  Not to mention all the other requirements that may or may not be in place at a later date that could shift again and again.  
We then started asking ourselves, how can we let you the exhibitors still showcase your animal and all your hard work?  How can we assist the exhibitors in selling and marketing your product to local buyers and businesses?  The following plan was voted on and approved last evening by The Board of Directors to help accomplish and answer those questions.  

*** Please note that the following plan is entirely voluntary and if you and your family feel you have a better option for your livestock please do what you feel is in your best interest***
Virtual Show 
For those of you that wish to participate we will be offering the opportunity to participate in a virtual show.  There have been several of these types of shows pop up recently and we have been offered assistance in putting one together for you.  You will prepare your animals as if they are entering the normal show ring.  Then you will record a short video of you with your animal, walking, setting up, side profile, rear view etc.  You will then have to upload that video to a site we will provide later.  At which time you will give us that tag number, your name and the weight of the animal.  We understand that getting the weight of the animal may be the hardest part for some exhibitors.  There are several portable scales throughout the county and if you are interested in doing this, we will try to assist you in getting access to the scales.  We also recognize that not all scales are the same and we are entrusting you to use the honor system in reporting your weights.  

Once all the videos and data are collected, we will send the information to our judge and/or a panel of judges (depending on which software services we use).  Our goal is to run the virtual show as close to the real show as possible.  We will break the animals into classes, divisions, and overall grand and reserve champions.  
The current timeline for the virtual show is to have all the videos and data uploaded by April 30th.  Just so everyone is aware, the results of the evaluation will not be known that day.  We anticipate that it will take several days to get the results back to us.  

As the details and logistics of the virtual show are developed, we will give you updates and procedures to follow.  This is a wonderful opportunity to make the best of a bad situation for you as exhibitors.  You have the opportunity to show your fellow classmates, your families, and your community that no matter what the world throws at you, you keep your head up, finish the job you started and always strive to be the best that you can be no matter what.  

*** Please note that the Online support sale is a voluntary option and if you and your family have other avenues of selling the livestock or keeping it, you do not have to participate***
Online Support Sale
The second question we wanted to address was the sale aspect of our show and sale.  The Board immediately recognized that we are going to have to do an online sale of some kind.  The format and layout of the sale are still being worked on; once developed it will be passed along to you and the buyers.  The overall organization of the sale will be in 2 parts, the Online Support Sale and a live collection floor sale.  

For the online support sale each participating exhibitor will submit pictures of themselves and their animals.  All of the pictures will be placed under one lot number for the sale.  For example, if Sally Smith is showing 2 steers, 2 lambs, and 2 hogs she would send in either one big picture with all six animals or 6 pictures.  All 6 pictures would then be under Sally Smith on the sale order.  Now to be clear, we are not selling all 6 of Sally’s animals.  This is a support sale where we are asking for donations to be made to the exhibitors.  At the end of the day the exhibitors will still own their animals and may do with as they please.  So, a buyer/supporter of Sally’s will click on her name and be able to donate to her through the online support sale.  All the money that the exhibitors receive through the support sale will be handled by MAS so that the buyers/supporters can still receive their tax credits.  The online support sale will go live April 30th and close May 2nd to ensure everyone has time to visit the site and if there is any problems time to address them.  To be clear again this is not a competitive bidding system.  You are asking businesses and individuals for a donation to help you with your project.  Many buyers already see what we normally do as a donation so the transition will not be difficult.  
For this to be successful exhibitors are still going to have to contact buyers.  Please be mindful of the current situation and respect that businesses DO NOT want you coming to their place of business right now.  Therefore, please utilize telephone, email, and anything else to help with social distancing.   By the end of next week, we hope to have all the details ironed out so that you can pass along to the buyers how the new system will work.  We will also be sending all the buyers a letter detailing the new online support sale along with a webinar they can watch.  One advantage of this kind of sale is that a past supporter that could not afford to purchase the animal now can donate to you and your project.  This opens the door to a whole new set of supporters that you may have never thought of.  Please take the time to think outside the box when looking for buyers/supporters because with this system you could have 1 supporter or 100 different ones.  
What if someone donates on the online support sale and wants to purchase the animal to put in a freezer?  During the online sale, supporters will be provided with the Extension Office contact information. Since we cannot put exhibitor’s information online, potential buyers will need to contact the office so that we can assist in coordinating this next step. Depending on the software we use, we may need to adjust this plan, but we will inform you of the changes as they progress.  If supporters wish to purchase an animal, they will be provided with an estimated floor price for the animal.  They can use that price and the weight of the animal to determine the value to complete the transaction.  It will be the responsibility of the exhibitor and the individual purchasing the animal to complete this transaction.  Also, please note that they will be using an “estimated floor price” as the live floor collection will take place a week after the support sale.  
If at the end of the support sale you still have your animal(s) and do not wish to keep them, there will be a floor collection sale on Saturday May 9th at Rockingham Livestock.  This is an avenue for you to sell your animals and use the power of larger groups to make your animal more appealing.  Rockingham Livestock will handle the financial transactions for this part.  There are still some details to work out on this part and as we know more, we will inform you.  

*** Please note that just because you participate in the online support sale does not mean you have to bring your animals to floor collection sale.  You can participate in both, one or none; that is totally up to you.  Also, if you participate in the virtual show you do not have to participate in any of the sales. ***

I know I have put a great deal of information in this letter and I hope that it is as clear as mud for everyone.  As we move forward there will be several questions and confusion about what is to come.  I am confident that the strength of this community and the passion of our young people will be a shinning light to all, showing that no matter what happens we will support each other to overcome any challenges that may lay ahead.  Thank you all for your continued support of The Augusta County 4-H and FFA Market Animal Show and Sale and may God Bless you and keep you safe in these trouble times.

Thank you

Matt Hickey

Chairman 
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